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Board Meeting Dec 16th - 
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Call Maggie to save a seat: 
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Kathy Awender has had a passion for creating and de-
signing for as long as she can remember; it was inher-
ited from her mother, who sewed for her home and for 
her five daughters. She began with garment sewing and 
tailoring but progressed into knitting, basketry, smocking, 
heirloom sewing, hand embroidery and of course, 
quiltmaking. Free motion machine quilting is her newest 
endeavor. The downside to loving so many forms of fiber 

arts is that it is hard to focus on one technique at a time and put the others 
aside, which means there are always several ñin progressò projects. 

Kathyôs designing has led to several honors, including first place 
awards in a design show and the Martha Pullen Sweepstakes. She has been 
published in Sew Beautiful, Fancywork, Anneôs Glory Box, Silk Ribbon Treas-
ures and Creative Silk Ribbon Embroidery, and she co-authored the book Silk 
Ribbon Weaving and Embroidery, for which she designed three wall-hanging 
sized quilts. 

She loves to share her passion through teaching. Her classes include 
quilting, embroidery, smocking and heirloom sewing. She continues designing 
new projects, trying to find the time to make them all.                                         
 

Julie Vlahos was first exposed to quilting when attending a Beach Cities 

Quilters Guild meeting in 1993.  It totally overwhelmed her and she became a 

charter member at the end of the evening. 

While she was growing up, her family sewed almost all of their clothes.   

Julieôs mother worked doing piece work for a high powered fashion designer 

and was an excellent seamstress.  Loving fabric, design and color, quilting be-

came Julieôs perfect hobby.  Along the way she dis-

covered art quilts and endless opportunities to 

stretch out of her comfort zone.  As she adds friend-

ship groups, wonderful speakers, and workshops, 

her journey continues.  Along with quilts, Julieôs also 

loves making purses and dolls. 

Julie has served in many positions for Surfside 

Quilters Guild: including years in philanthropy, work-

shops, and currently welcoming. She is delighted to 

have been chosen to share her quilts with us. 

 

Member Showcase - Kathy Awender & Julie Vlahos 

MEETING  TUESDAY, December 9, 2014  
9:30 amð10:00 am  Sign -in & Visiting Time     10:00 am Program  

San Clemente Presbyterian Church, San Clemente, California  
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PRESIDENTôS CORNER    Linda Ambrosini, lagunaquilts@cox.net, 949 362-4206 

I hope everyone enjoyed November Fest as much as I did.  It was a won-
derful morning to share our love of quilting and fabric with friends while 
raising funds for our awesome guild.  Over 200 people attended the Fest 
and 52 of them were guests which is a wonderful way to share our hobby.  
Those who won baskets or were high bidders at the auction had especially 
big smiles. 

In December we will start planning for next yearôs Board.  Vickie Janis will 
be asking for volunteers for the Nominating Committee that will meet in 
January. The nominating committee structures the Executive Board.  This 
is also the time for all of you to think about becoming more involved with 

the guildéand share some crazy times with your fellow quilters.  Think about serving on the Board 
and let Vickie know what position you might be interested in.   

In conclusion, the holidays are approaching quickly.  I wish you all a wonderful season of  
celebration with friends and family. 

December is the month the guild starts preparing for the next board which takes over in May. 
With the number of capable women in our guild, we should have many of you willing to take on 
one of these positions for next year. The President, Linda Ambrosini, will appoint a committee 
which consists of the Parliamentarian, four active members and two alternates. They will 
nominate the Executive Board: President, 1st Vice President Programs, 2nd Vice President 
Membership, 3rd Vice President Facilities, Secretary and Treasurer. The nominating committee 
is not eligible to be nominated for the Executive Board. 
 
The nominating committee will meet on Wednesday, January 17, 10 am at the San Clemente 
Presbyterian Church. The Slate of Officers will be presented to the membership in March. 
Additional nominations may be made from the floor at that time, providing that prior written consent 
of the nominee has been obtained. 
 
The ballot shall be published in the newsletter prior to the April meeting  
which is when the voting will take place. The newly elected president will then  
line up the Standing and Special Committees. Volunteer forms will be  
passed out at the January meeting. 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE TO BE APPOINTED 

FROM BETTY COLLINS:  Lots of people wanted to know the recipe for the salad dressing so 

here it is.  Put all ingredients into a lidded jar and shake like crazy just before putting on salad.  

1/2 cup good olive oil                   
1/4 cup sugar 
1/4 cup red wine vinegar 
3/4 tsp season salt  
1/4 lemon pepper 

= + 

mailto:lagunaquilts@cox.net
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November Fest Baskets - 2014   Mary Freedman and Nancy Ota 

     Nancy Ota 

Wow! Thanks to our generous members for their contributions of fabric, 
books, notions, baskets, and patterns. 
 
Special thanks for the full baskets from the Friendship Groups and members: 
A-Team, Around the Block, Betty Collins, Designing Women, Philan-
thropy, Marcia Faultersack, Redwork, Wool Gatherers, Del Thomas & 
Friends, UFO, Barbara Ward and Maureen Wagner. Peggy Linton and 
Melinda Linton Anderson gave us twelve completed baskets. 
 
Thanks to past members Joyce Conyers and Glenda Razor who contributed hundreds of yards of 
batiks. Joan Mauri donated her entire stash. 
 
Thanks to Linda Ambrosini, Joann Bishop, Emma Eidson, Sheri Hill, Vickie Janis, Jan Kemp,  
Hiroko Moriwaki, Odette Osantowski, Susie Russell,  and Barbara Seidel  for helping organize, 
list, appraise, and package the baskets. 
 
All of your combined gifts and efforts created 71 Opportunity Baskets for Fest with a conservative 
estimated value of over $17,000. We hope you won something, or at least had fun dropping in your 
chances and drooling over the possibilities. We had fun petting the donations. 

 

 November Fest  Thank You   Betty Collins  collins0430@att.net   760 805-9908  

Mary Freedman 

 
 

Thank you everyone for a successful November Fest.  We made lots of money to help with our 

Guild expenses. The Fest is our only fund raiser and so it is great that everyone helped to make it 

work so well.  I especially want to thank my core group of awesome people starting with Linda  

Ambrosini our super president. I couldn't have done it without Nancy Pestal ; not only did she keep 

me on track but she also ran the kitchen for our brunch (there is a special place in heaven just for 

her).  Thanks to: Nancy Ota and Mary Freedman for their great job on the baskets, Connie  

Veldkamp for organizing the auction, our great auctioneer Lyn Mann, Sue Butsko who ran the  

raffle ticket sales, Charlotte Spere  who coordinated the dessert,  Barb Seidel who lent her  

expertise from what she learned by running last yearôs challenge, Katy Lillie  and her husband 

Mark, Ruth Johnson and her husband Steve, and my husband Jim.  They all picked up the areas 

when I needed help and listened to my worrying.  Thanks to Vivien Hawker and Judy Killberg  

who organized the set-up and clean-up groups.  Ruth Johnson also coordinated getting our credit 

card reader which was a great success.  The list just goes on and on.  

                                                    Again, thank you so much.  Betty 
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MEMBERSHIP     Katy Lillie  katylillie@gmail.com  949-412-7451 cell 

  WORKSHOPS   Wendy McCalley wendyannmccalley@cox.net    Linda Rigdon qltncat@cox.net 

Lunch Reservations at Carbonaraôs  
                                               Hiroko Moriwaki, hirokomoriwaki@cox.net  949-951-7292   Sumi Maruyama, sumi-

Hiroko Moriwaki Sumi Maruyama 

 Wendy 

McCalley 

  Linda 

Rigdon 

  Katy Lillie 

November Meeting: Members - 162,  Guests - 52 , New Members - 2   Total - 216 

Total current guild membership is 224  

Welcome to our new members: Deana Pro gar of Mission Viejo  and 

Delane Turner of San Juan Capistrano. 

Thanks to Mary Carbonara and her staff for our delicious lunch after our meeting.  We look forward 
to this good time every month.   This monthôs menu is:   

Salad  -  Short Ribs  -  Mashed Potatoes  -  Vegetables 

Chefôs Choice for Dessert -  Bread & Butter  -  Beverage 

$15.00 including Tax and Gratuity 
 
Please let Hiroko know about making or canceling  
your reservation by Sunday, December 7. 
You are responsible for your reservation. 

ñTulip Basketsò project with Lisa Bongean. 
                                In January 2015 

There is no workshop in December.  Why?  Because we will be busy bee quilters, finishing the binding, sew-
ing that last seam, or cutting out the king-sized quilt you planned to start last February. 
 
January 14th 2015, Lisa Bongean of Primitive Gatherings presents her ñTulip Basketsò pattern, available in a 
kit from the teacher. This is a project in wool appliqué, and the kit includes all the wool and homespun back-
ing ($18.00, check made to Lisa Bongean). Lisaôs classes at Road to California have been filled for months, 
so donôt miss out on this workshop! 
 
In February, 2015, Judy Sisneros will be teaching us a quilt from her book, Circle Pizzazz.  Hereôs a 
link: http://www.judysisneros.com/Workshop_-_Circle_Pizzazz.html.  Doesnôt it look like fun? 
 
The workshop fees will be $40.00.  Any kit or book fees will be payable to the teacher. 
Workshops will be at Faith Lutheran Church, 34381 Calle Portola, Capistrano Beach, 9:30 to 3:30.  

mailto:wendyannmccalley@cox.net
mailto:qltncat@cox.net
mailto:hirokomoriwaki@cox.net
mailto:sumimaru@cox.net
http://www.judysisneros.com/Workshop_-_Circle_Pizzazz.html
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MONTHLY MINI   Margaret Arnold  m.ar@cox.net  949-770-1259   

   HOSPITALITY    Nancy Pestal  butterflynp@cox.net   

 Nancy  Pestal 

My immense thanks to the SQG members who brought mini muffins for the 
welcome to the FEST Hospitality Table and the food contributions for the 
salad/gingerbread lunch.  I am so very grateful for the help in the kitchen  
preparing, serving and cleaning up.  You are all super heroes!  Thank you all! 
 
For the December meeting, if your birthday is In the month of December, 
please bring your favorite treat to share.  Of course, you do not have to be 
celebrating a birthday to bring a treat.  Remember, if you bring a treat for the 
Hospitality Table, enter your name in the drawing for the Holiday Pillow made 
by our very own, Linda Ambrosini .  See you at the December meeting.   

Margaret Arnold 

  Nancy Pestal 

 

 

Our December Monthly Mini includes a bonus! Betty 

Collins , our November Fest chairwoman extraordinaire, 

made both a table runner/mini quilt AND a holiday apron 

for us! She got the idea for the pretty table runner from a 

quilt magazine but added her own ideas to it.  She hand 

stitched wools for the center figures, then added embroi-

dery and button embellishments. The borders are machine 

pieced and the entire table runner is machine quilted. But 

that's not all the winning Monthly Mini ticket holder will re-

ceive!  Betty thought it would be a nice idea to add an 

apron to our holiday themed monthly mini! She found an 

apron pattern in the Keepsake Quilting catalog that she 

thought was perfect!  Then she "spiced it up"  with lots of 

sparkly crystals! It is sure to make the lucky holiday host-

ess who wins it look festive! 


























